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Friday 4th February 2022

Parent’s Evenings

We shall be conducting consultations with Key Stage 2 parents before half term: (week beginning 
14th February) and with Key Stage 1 parents after half term (week beginning 28th February).
You are able your appointment to book online from today.

School Extension

You may have seen plans for the proposed extension to the school in the news this week. I am 
delighted to say that the Local Authority is funding and building an extension to our school which 
should be completed by September. The reason is that, most of the junior section of the school is 
simply too small for the number of children that we currently have on role. We are not increasing 
our admissions number however, just the space for the children we already have.

Challenging week in the kitchen

It has been a very challenging week for our catering staff as we have been very short-staffed in the 
kitchen over the last few days. Those staff that we have had in have worked incredibly hard to 
ensure that our children have been fed. I do apologise that the range of menu options have not 
been as varied as they usually are but under the circumstances I am sure that you will understand. 
We are pleased to announce that it will be business as usual next week.

Mr. Matthews

School Closes at 3.15pm on Thurs 17th February. Fri 18th – PD day.  21st – 25th Feb 
for half term School re-opens on Monday 28th February

KS2 Parents Evenings Timetable – These will be phone calls not face to face

Class Mon14th Feb Tues 15th Feb Weds 16th Feb Thurs 17th Feb

Year 3 3.30 -7pm 3.30 - 6pm

Year 4 3.30 – 7pm 3.30 -6pm

Year 5 3.30 – 7pm 3.30 – 6pm

Year 6 3.30 – 7pm 3.30 - 6pm

Please have you phone to hand and if you could be available 5/10 minutes either side of your 
allotted time. 

Parents evening telephone consolations will go live from 3.30 today through the Parents Evening 
booking system. Parents will receive a booking invitation via text / email.
KS1 parents evenings will take place after half term.

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/


Diary Dates
February
9th Year 3 Swimming
14th KS2 Tag Rugby ( team selected)
15th Year 3 Swimming
16th Reception Class vision screening
18th PD Day
21st – 25th Half Term

March
2nd Year 4 Swimming
7th KS2 Football (team selected)
9th Year 4 Swimming
16th Year 4 Swimming
18th KS2 Cross country (team selected)
18th Red Nose Day
23rd Year 4 swimming
28th Year 1 – Ludlow Castle
30th Year 4 Swimming

April
4th Y3 /Y4 Curling/Archery
4th – 6th Year 5 Pioneer Centre
6th Year 4 Swimming
7th Easter Service – St Laurence’s Church – 10am
8th Break up 3.30pm for Easter
11th – 22nd Easter Holiday

May
June
8th – 10th Year 6 London Trip

We won’t be dressing
up this year … however
we will be taking part 
in reading inspired 

activities with a 
range of different 
teachers.

Celebrating our 
schools love of 
reading.

World Book Day
Thursday 3rd March

Advance warning…….. 

Red Nose Day – Friday 18th March
Wear Red – 50p donation

payable through School Money.
We will also have red noses on 
sale from the school office, we 
will advise you when they have 
arrived.



Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the 

option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral 

flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For 

example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they 

can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6.

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the 

second must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test 

and Trace. 

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until 

they get negative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have 

completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest. 

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature 

will need to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation. 

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19

